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March 31, 2008

The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

Last year the King County Council passed Ordinance 15946 that, in part, established a permit technical advisory committee to provide policy advice on issues relating to the implementation of project management for the King County Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES).  The ordinance specifically identifies the Master Builders Association, the Seattle-King County Association of Realtors, the King County Fire Chiefs Association, the environmental community, the King County Ombudsman for Rural Affairs, agriculture or forestry interests, representatives from the urban and rural Unincorporated Area Councils and DDES as parties who should participate on the advisory committee.
The advisory committee will: 

· Review financial policies adopted by DDES.
· Review a flat fee for staff members performing financial guarantee management.
· Review fee waiver procedures.
· Review of an administrative appeals process for fee disputes.
· Review a cap on fees relating to department research conducted before a preapplication meeting.
· Explore funding options that are not fee-for-service for departmental customer outreach, information requests and consultation relating to permitting, including funding from the county current expense fund.
· Review improvements and refinements to the project management process.
· Determine the necessity for the continuation of the committee.
· Review other applicable issues relating to the permitting operations of the department. 

DDES has utilized stakeholder meetings and advisory committees successfully in the past.  In 2003, a DDES permit advisory committee recommended a project manager approach to permitting that allowed for a single-point-of-contact for applicants and an increased level of accountability.  In addition, the 2003 panel recommended fee estimates at intake in an effort to increase predictability for applicants.  Both reforms have worked well in practice over the last several years and I look forward to the recommendations of the new advisory committee.   

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6700.

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims 

King County Executive 
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